
PLANNING, LICENSES AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council Chambers A, Keene City Hall

December 8, 2021
6:00 PM

  
A. AGENDA ITEMS
 1. Keene Downtown Group – Request to Use City Property – Ice and Snow 

Festival
 2. Relating to Amendments to the Business, Growth and Reuse District

Ordinance O-2021-14
 3. In support of a Mask Mandate - Debra Bowie
 4. Relating to the Wearing of Face Coverings

Ordinance O-2021-16
  
B. MORE TIME ITEMS
 1. Terry Clark - Relating to Small Wireless Facility Deployments in Public 

Rights-of-Way
  
 NON PUBLIC SESSION
  
 ADJOURNMENT
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In City Council October 21, 2021.
Refer to the joint Planning Board 
and Planning, Licenses and 
Development Committee.
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CITY OF KEENE
NEW HAMPSHIRE

ITEM #A.3.

   
Meeting Date: December 8, 2021
  

To: Planning, Licenses and Development Committee 
  

From: Debra Bowie
  

Through: Patricia Little, City Clerk
  

Subject: In support of a Mask Mandate - Debra Bowie
  
 
Recommendation:
 
Attachments:
1. Communication_Bowie
 
 
Background:
Debra Bowie is recommending the City Council support a mask mandate for the City of Keene.
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December 6, 2021 

Planning, Licenses and Development Committee 
City of Keene 
Keene, NH. 03431 

Dear Committee Members: 

The City Council must institute a mask mandate for the City of Keene, demonstrating leadership 
and respect for the safety of its citizens. 

The CDC recommends that people should wear masks "in indoor public places if they are: 

• Not fully vaccinated; 
• Fully vaccinated and in an area with substantial or high transmission; 

• Fully vaccinated and with weakened immune systems." 

The CDC further recommends wearing a mask "in areas with high numbers of COVID-19 cases in 
in crowded outdoor settings and for activities with close contact with others who are not fully 
vaccinated." 

WMUR's listing as of this morning indicates -- Keene's vaccination rate is presently 58.60% with 
at least 1 dose; 54.60% fully vaccinated; 172 active cases in Keene. "New Hampshire has the 
highest Covid-19 case rate in the country." 

City Council's responsibility must be protecting our community. Our residents, children (many 
of whom cannot be vaccinated), schools, healthcare facilities, and businesses are all important 
parts of our community. Cheshire Medical Center has found it necessary to suspend some 
services. Area economics benefit from workers and consumers that feel safe while supporting 
businesses. 

The City and Community of Keene must work together to protect "everyone's" right to stay 
healthy and safe! 

Thank you for supporting a mask mandate for the City of Keene! 

Sincerely, 

e.,J.,u__ YCJ~ 
Debra Bowie 
659 Hurricane Road, POB 1076 
Keene, NH. 03431 

cc: Mayor George Hansel 
Keene City Council Members 
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CITY OF KEENE
NEW HAMPSHIRE

ITEM #A.4.

   
Meeting Date: December 8, 2021
  

To: Mayor and Keene City Council
  

From: Thomas Mullins, City Attorney
  

Through:
  

Subject: Relating to the Wearing of Face Coverings
Ordinance O-2021-16

  
 
Council Action:
In City Council December 2, 2021.
Referred to the Planning, Licenses and Development Committee.
 
Recommendation:
That the proposed facemask Ordinance #O-2021-16, be referred to the Planning, Licenses and 
Development Committee for further discussion and recommendation to the City Council.  
 
Attachments:
1. Ordinance O-2021-16_Referral
 
Background:
Based on the communication submitted to the Mayor and the City Council from Cheshire Medical 
Center requesting that the City Council again consider implementing a City-wide requirement for the 
wearing of face coverings, the Office of the City Attorney was requested to submit for further 
consideration by the City Council the previously adopted, but rescinded, ordinance related to the 
wearing of face coverings.  The previous Ordinance as adopted is attached with an updated 
Ordinance number and a blank in paragraph l) for a termination date.
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In City Council December 2, 2021.
Referred to the Planning, 
Licenses and Development Committee.
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